
 
  

 

 450 - 1 Street S.W. 
 Calgary, Alberta, Canada T2P 5H1 
 
 Tel: (403) 920.7184 
 Fax: (403) 920.2347 
 E-mail: sarah_birch@transcanada.com 

August 27, 2013  
 Filed Electronically 
National Energy Board 
444 Seventh Avenue S.W. 
Calgary Alberta  T2P 0X8 
 
Attention: Ms. Sheri Young, Secretary of the Board 
 
Dear Ms. Young: 
 
Re: NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd. (NGTL) 
 Streamlining Order XG/XO-100-2012 
 Notification of South Lateral Princess Control Valve 
 
In accordance with the Board’s Streamlining Order XG/XO-100-2012, NGTL notifies the Board 
of upcoming work to install the South Lateral Princess Control Valve (Project) located 28 km 
northeast of Brooks, Alberta, with an estimated capital cost greater than $1 million. Installation 
of the new control valve near the interconnection of the South Lateral and Eastern Alberta 
System Mainline is required to provide additional pressure on the 24-inch diameter South Lateral 
to provide reliable gas delivery to NGTL’s customers. The requested on-stream date for the 
Project is November 15, 2013. 
 
NGTL confirms that all interested parties have been notified of the proposed Project, and no 
issues or concerns have been raised, to date. Should any issues or concerns arise, NGTL will 
work with the interested parties to address them. 
 
The following table provides a summary of key information regarding the facility: 
 

Description of Work 

Anticipated 
Cost 

($Millions) 

LSD 09-13-020-12 W4M 

Timing and Duration Latitude Longitude 

The South Lateral Princess Control Valve 
Project involves the installation of a 
pressure control valve station complete 
with a skid-mounted building, which will be 
located within the existing site of the 
Princess Compressor Station. The scope 
of work will include construction, onsite 
fabrication and commissioning of this 
system. 

5.9 50.697142 -111.531923 September 9, 2013 to 
November 15, 2013 

 

 

 

All work will take place within NGTL’s existing right-of-way or compressor yard, and no new lands are required. There is 
no change in maximum operating pressure or the existing laterals. 
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Should the Board require additional information with respect to this filing, please contact the 
undersigned at (403) 920-7184, or via email at sarah_birch@transcanada.com. 
 
Yours truly, 
NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd.  
 
Original signed by Nicole Prince for 
 
Sarah Birch  
Regulatory Project Manager 
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